
The Rongione Family
M I S S I O N A R I E S  T O  W A L E S

Dear Pastors, Churches, and Friends,
 
Yesterday, we were blessed to attend an online meeting
with our mission board and fellow missionaries.  The
general thrust of the meeting was to encourage those of us
on deputation as we strive to regain our momentum after
these months of cancelled meetings and self-isolation.
Deputation has never been easy, but current events have
certainly thrown a monkey-wrench into many of our plans,
and for some, it feels like starting over again.
 
Fortunately, we can rest in the fact that God is in control.
None of this has taken Him by surprise or affected His
plans for our lives.  So, we'll take it one day at a time,
trusting God to fill in the blanks when and how He sees fit. 
 In the meantime, we plan to continue to do our part to
reach souls for Him and to take the steps necessary to
reach our support goals.
 
After much prayer and consideration, we have decided to
take a trip to Wales next spring and stay through some of
the summer months.  Many important activities take place
during those months, and it would give us the opportunity
to take part in these events and "get our feet wet" in the
ministry there.  Dana has already agreed to be the speaker
for the ladies' conference at the end of April, and we're
checking into arrangements for being involved with the
various summer camps in the area.  Of course, we intend
to help out in the church services and offer our time and
talents wherever else they are needed.  We are excited
about this opportunity and ask that you help us pray God
will supply the needs for this trip.
 
While we're here, we want to remind you that we're a part
of your work.  If there's something we can do for you or
some area of ministry where you need extra manpower,
we'd love to help if we are able. Also, if there's a request
we can pray about, please don't hesitate to contact us.  We
long to support you just as you support us.
 
Before we close this letter, we do want to praise God for
another church taking us on this month.  Yes, through this
time of chaos and confusion, God showed His power and
graciously allowed a church to vote to take us on for
support during that very service.  What a blessed reminder
that little is much when God is in it.  He is worthy of our
praise!

Contact:  2wales4christ@gmail.com
864-905-4671

 
Sending Church:  Bible Baptist Church

P.O. Box 1544 Pickens, SC 29671
 

Mission Board:  
Macedonia World Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517

In Christ's Hand,
Jason and Dana Rongione

May 2020

May God bless you for your love and prayers on
our behalf.  While we know Satan longs to destroy
the church and is using current events to
discourage pastors, we pray your church will
flourish more than ever and God will grant you
power like never before as you strive to reach the
lost for Him.
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